
Oregon Board of Forestry 
2600 State Street 
Salem, OR 97310 
 

Dear Members of the Board of Forestry,  

 

On behalf of our 50,000 members from all across Oregon, the eight undersigned organizations write to you today with 

serious concerns over recent revelations that the Oregon Department of Forestry (ODF) suppressed an important 

scientific report aimed at protecting human health and clean drinking water on the Oregon Coast.  

 

On January 6, Oregon Public Broadcasting featured an investigative report which described how lobbyists from the 

logging industry and staff with the Oregon Department of Forestry, specifically State Forester Peter Daugherty, pressured 

the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) to suppress a scientific report on the risks that industrial clearcut logging 

practices may pose to clean drinking water in Oregon’s coastal communities.  

 

Many aspects of this investigative report are troubling, not the least of which is State Forester Peter Daugherty’s denial of 

long-settled science regarding clearcutting, steep slopes, and sediment washing into streams that supply drinking water. 

Mr. Daugherty’s comments in the OPB story and in the public records the story references demonstrate efforts to 

suppress concerns about landslide risks from clearcutting, despite the fact that DEQ specifically included scientific 

references to landslide risks in its study.  

 

We urge this board to take action to ensure that ODF, and the State Forester refrain from such behavior in the future, and 

take the following steps:  

 

• Have Mr. Daugherty explain himself in a public meeting, and then consider disciplinary action using available 

Administrative Guidelines.  

 

● Develop guidelines and policies that provide greater oversight in the area of drinking water protection. 

 

● Provide complete and unbiased support to DEQ to complete and release the 2015 drinking water report. 

 

● Ensure ODF respects the mission and work product of other state agencies and science related to forest 

practices, water quality and ecosystem impacts. 

 

The people of Oregon must be able to trust that regulatory bodies tasked with protecting clean drinking water and human 

health in this state are working in the public interest, and not at the whim of corporate lobbyists. Please act quickly to 

address the grave concerns many have voiced over the behavior of this Board and ODF, and take meaningful steps to 

regain the trust and faith of the many Oregonians who depend on Oregon’s forests for our drinking water.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Oregon Wild 

Portland Audubon Society 

Cascadia Wildlands  

Beyond Toxics  

Oregon Coast Alliance 

Coast Range Association 

Umpqua Watersheds 

Citizens of Rockaway Beach for Watershed Protection  

Native Fish Society 

WildEarth Guardians 

Center for Biological Diversity 

 


